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21 June 2023 

 

Dear Year 2 Parents/Carers                                                                                             

 

Lunches and Cool Milk in September 

 

As your child moves into Year 3 in September they will no longer be entitled to Universal 

Free School Meals funded by the Government.  School lunches provided by school 

are charged at £2.20 a day and should be paid weekly in advance via SchoolMoney. 

 

If you are in receipt of any of the following your child may be eligible for Free School 

Meals into Year 3 and beyond.   

• Income Support 

• Income based Jobseeker’s Allowance or Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

• Child Tax Credit (as long as you are not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and 

have an annual gross income of no more than £16,190) 

• Working Tax Credit run-on 

• Universal Credit 

The Government’s website has further information as well as details on how to apply.  

 

Cool Milk cartons, up until this point have been funded by the Government for under 

5’s, and then funded by school for over 5’s until the end of Year 2.   If you wish for your 

child to have a Cool Milk carton each day in school from September click you can 

register them here.  The cost is around £18 per term and further details along with the 

important health benefits for children can be found on their website.  

 

Children in receipt of Pupil Premium will continue to have Cool Milk provided from this 

funding and do not need to register separately with Cool Milk. 

 

If you have any queries regarding any of the above, please do contact me in school 

or by email. 

 

Yours faithfully 

Mrs Mooney 

School Business Manager 
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